

Part of the Marches Academy Trust



Monday 22nd July 2024

Dear Families

As our term draws to a close there is much to celebrate looking back on the year. The school welcomed Ofsted in January this year, which recognised the significant progress the school had made since the last inspection in 2019. Since January, the school has gone from strength to strength with noticeable further improvements seen in learning and behaviour. As the year concludes we say goodbye to Miss Davies (MFL), Mr Mee (Music), Mrs Frederick (Expressive Arts), who moves to becomes Assistant Headteacher in a Merseyside school, Miss Lloyd (Art) and Miss Bannister (English). In addition, Mrs Marston moves to become Deputy Headteacher in another Trust school. We wish all our departing staff well on the next steps of their journeys.

We are also welcoming some new fantastic staff to Shrewsbury Academy next year following a successful recruitment drive. The word is out that the school is improving, with many staff joining our impressive team. Finally, I hope all our families enjoy a lovely summer break. The start of term will see us gaining access to one of our new buildings. We are sure that 2024/2025 will be an exciting year for Shrewsbury Academy and we look forward to welcoming students back in September.



Finally please note the September start dates:

Years 7&11 Only: Wednesday 4th September.

All years return: Thursday 5th September.



Rewards Events at Shrewsbury Academy

Celebrating the progress our students have made this term has been a fantastically positive experience for us all. Miss Weaver has worked hard to ensure that many of our students received recognition for their efforts this year. Students are graded in every lesson they attend with the vast majority of students achieving lessons grade 2 or better in all lessons. To develop this further, Miss Weaver has now been joined by Miss Verrilli who has been appointed to develop our house system in school. This will add to the positive sense of belonging and promote competition between houses. It's been a superb year. Thank you so much to the staff involved.



One Voice at Shrewsbury School

We are very proud that our students attended Shrewsbury School on Thursday, 11th July, to take part in the trust wide project, OneVoice, representing Shrewsbury Academy. Lola, Imogen, Martha, Pixee, Alfie, Freddie, Loyd and Connor (not in the picture), have worked very hard on their OneVoice project this year, which was to develop and design a Quiet Corner that will feature in our new library. This space has been specifically designed to be an area where students can go if they feel anxious or are struggling with their mental health.

In order to raise the profile of health destigmatisation, the group has also worked hard delivering taught behaviour curriculum sessions on 'moving for the mind' during form times, and a project designing the Quiet Corner. Our students showcased their project at Shrewsbury School, along with other schools from the Trust, presenting to a packed audience where they did an absolutely brilliant job! Well done all of you, it's been a privilege working with you all and I am already looking forward to next year's project! Miss McCausland.



Science and Steam at Shrewsbury Academy

Science plays a big part in developing critical thinkers in school. Students generally enjoy the subject with opportunities such as the Shrewsbury College's Science and technology Day, facilitated by Mrs Moss. In addition, our Steam Club is facilitated by Mrs Allsop. Also pictured are students having fun making Non-Newtonian liquids.

In addition is the serious business of preparing for the practical element of the GCSE required practicals.



Shrewsbury Colleges day, pictured with Mr Richards.



GCSE Practical skills.







STEAM club, Non Newtonian Liquids and possibly Ice Cream!

Information



UPCOMING EVENTS- Summer Holidays









NEWS



Click <u>here</u> to view our upcoming events.

- 24th July End of Year Rewards School Trips Day
- 24th July last day of summer term

Click here to view our term dates.



Click <u>here</u> to view our latest news articles.

Why not also follow us on Facebook @ShrewsburyAcademy for a wealth of content, from student, staff and school celebrations, to competitions. We encourage you to get interactive with our posts!

To hear about news from across the Trust, why not also follow @MarchesAcademyTrust.



| Shrewsbury Academy, Corndon Crescent, Shrewsbury, SY1 4LL | 01743 276700 | info@shr.mmat.co.uk | shrewsburyacademy.co.uk